Bulkley Nechako Regional District 37 3rd Avenue, PO Box 820 Burns Lake, British Columbia V0J 1E0

December 3, 2021

Dear Board of Directors,

If the proposed crematorium goes through at Henry Rd, I will likely be one of the most affected as both my home and business are located at 3850 Henry Road. Please consider my strong endorsement of this project. I have experience working in funeral service and believe I have a deeper understanding of how the crematorium will actually operate than the one neighbour who has phoned, texted, and visited uninvited in attempts to get me to sign his petition of opposition.

I am excited for this venture to come to the area. Cremation is an essential service that is not equally accessible for all residents and I would like to see this project go through. I feel this location is not only appropriate, but also ideal for the proposed business.

Please accept the facts as presented by the people in the industry, who have done the work to ensure the current standards and regulations are going to be met and the woman who is working so hard to bring this service to our community.

Regards,

Dawn Roumeer Dec 3 2021